GOVERNOR BRIAN SANDOVAL SALLY P. ELLOYAN Executive Secretary

NEVADA GAMING COMMISSION

1919 College Parkway, P.O. Box 8003 Carson City, Nevada 89702 (775) 684-7750

> PETER C. BERNHARD, Chairman TONY ALAMO, M.D., Member JOSEPH W. BROWN, Member JOHN T. MORAN, JR., Member RANDOLPH J. TOWNSEND, Member

NOTICE TO LICENSEES AND INTERESTED PERSONS

Notice # 2012-104

Issuing Division: Executive Secretary

DATE:

November 16, 2012

TO:

ALL LICENSEES AND INTERESTED PERSONS.

SUBJECT:

ADOPTION OF AMENDMENTS TO REGULATIONS OF THE STATE GAMING

CONTROL BOARD AND NEVADA GAMING COMMISSION

At its meeting on November 15, 2012 the Nevada Gaming Commission adopted amendments to the following regulations:

NGC REGULATION 6.010: "DEFINITIONS." Draft dated July 1, 2012. Effective July 1, 2013.

NGC REGULATION 6.080: "AUDITED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS." Draft dated July 1, 2012. Effective January 1, 2013.

To obtain a copy of the regulation amendments, please call the Executive Secretary's office at (775) 684-7750, or submit a written request addressed to the Executive Secretary, Nevada Gaming Commission, PO Box 8003, Carson City, Nevada 89702-8003. The above regulations are also available on the Commission's website at gaming.nv.gov.

Sincerely.

Sally P Elloyan
Executive Secretary

SPE/je